ARROWSIC CONSERVATION COMMISSION MINUTES 
October 15, 2024 
Present: Phine Ewing (Chair), Karen Robbins, Priscilla Tucker, Carla Weeks, Jessie Nankin McMahon, Jenna Howard, Guest Abby Westbury

The meeting, held in person, was called to order by Phine at 5:34 PM.  

	Minutes: Karen moved to approve the August Minutes with one edit. All in favor.

Mail: The Commission received the results from August water quality testing: 28mg/L Phosphorus, Chlorophyll A 12 mg/L as well as one statement, invoice number 10184629 for $85 dated 9/25. 

Lake Stewards of Maine: Members of the Commission are invited to join an Auburn training on a boat to learn about the secchi disk process; Clarke will attend in the spring. 

Field Trip: Blaiklock Farm will be our field trip location at 9:30 a. m., Sunday, November 10th with a rain date of the 17th. We will ask Jeremy Blaiklock whether or not to open it up to the public. 

Bioblitz: A study was done at Newtown Marsh 30 years ago. We will try to get more details on the original study, and aim for a bioblitz there next summer.

Sam Saltonstall “Shrink Your Energy Bills” Talk: On Tuesday, November 19th at 5:30pm we will host an Energy Efficiency Talk at Town Hall. Don Hudson or Nick Stoneman will be asked to help with the projector. Phine will send the photo to Sam. We will invite the Georgetown Conservation Commission.

CRP Grants: Jody has agreed to convene a Climate Resilience Committee. New grant applications are due in December. The next resilience grant could look at abandoned and unused, uncontaminated well study. We have questions about baseline study to look at data points for a future long-term study about the health of our groundwater similar to Westport Island’s study. A video presentation by Jessica Meeks on Harpswell’s bedrock aquifer is available to watch online; we will watch to see if we have any questions to pass along to the Resilience Committee.
 
Sewall Pond: Jesse and Carla and Phine will meet to discuss stopping erosion at the site with a local landowner at the Rt. 127 access point to the pond. At the SPCA, revegetating shoreline signs will come down soon. There is a discussion about how the Arrowsic community enforces “No Parking” once the signs go up. If cars will be towed, we need to find out where a car owner would go in case additional signage is needed. The Conservation Commission is not responsible for enforcing ordinances or levying fines. The Packard Property has note of fine in ordinance. Phine will email the Selectboard letting them know signs are ordered.

Nature Notes: Carla notes lots of mice. Jesse saw brilliant red and pink Aurora Borealis with the naked eye this week. Phine saw a flock of white-throated sparrows. Phine notes a tiny bit of frost this morning. Jenna notes local coyotes. Karen got a photo of a flycatcher today, perhaps a phoebe. Pollinators are still active. 
 
Other: Turtle Crossing sign near Bald Head? 
Adjourn at 6:50.

Respectfully submitted,
Jenna Howard

